
Clerkin’ with David 
       

 

 

 

 

 

September 2025 

 

Welcome! 

 

What a joy the cooler weather was, but we were definitely spoiled as the September Illinois heat 

has returned. Let us cool those warm thoughts with news regarding the new Hillsboro Pool that 

should be of interest! 

 

Pool Name and Groundbreaking 

 

A few months ago, a question was presented regarding what the new pool should be called. That 

question was answered Tuesday, September 16th, as the Hillsboro City Council voted to approve 

the name “Constitution Bank Aquatic Center.” Constitution Bank purchased the rights to 

permanently name the pool in exchange for a one-time $100,000 payment. In addition to the funds, 

the bank will pay for the signage at the pool where the name is displayed. The City will also be 

granted the ability to opt-out of the agreement if the bank is ever purchased and renamed. The 

agreement between the City and bank is still to be finalized, which will further establish the terms 

and conditions. 

 

A ceremonial groundbreaking of the new aquatic center, which will also feature a splash pad, will 

be held on Friday, September 19, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. at its future home, the Hillsboro Sports 

Complex. Representatives from the City, design and construction teams, Constitution Bank, local 

businesses and members of the community are expected to be in attendance. The pool is expected 

to open to the public on July 1, 2026. 

 

Questions? 

 

If you have any questions about what’s going on with the City, you can contact the City Clerk’s 

office by calling (217) 532-5566 ext. 2, or by emailing cityhall@hillsboroillinois.net. Thanks for 

reading! 

 

David Jenkins 

Hillsboro City Clerk 


